
  

CITY OF TEMECULA  

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO: City Manager/City Council 

  

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

  

DATE: May 28, 2019 

  

SUBJECT: Approve the Minor Construction Services Agreement with Moore Fence 

Company, Inc., for Kahwea Road Emergency Access Gate Installation 

  

PREPARED BY:   Jerry Gonzalez, Associate Engineer II - Traffic 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council approve the Minor Construction Services 

Agreement with Moore Fence Company, Inc., in the amount of $43,105.01, for Kahwea Road 

emergency access gate installation. 

 

BACKGROUND:  Pursuant to Public Contract Code Sections, 22020, 22032, 22034 

and Temecula Municipal Code Chapter 3.32, Section 3.32.010, the Department of Public Works 

obtained a quote from Moore Fence Company, Inc., to perform minor construction services for the 

installation of an emergency access gate and ornamental fencing on Kahwea Road, which will 

replace the existing fence. The work includes the installation of a solar powered gate that provides 

access for emergency vehicles utilizing City supplied emergency vehicle pre-emption equipment. 

The installation of the emergency access gate was identified in the Emergency Vehicle Pre-

Emption Equipment Upgrade Program - Citywide of the City’s Capital Improvement Program 

(CIP), Fiscal Year 2018-19. 

 

Moore Fence Company, Inc., provided a comprehensive quote and was the sole Contractor to 

respond to Staff’s solicitation of quotes. Moore Fence Company, Inc., has consistently provided 

competitive prices, exceptional service and quality workmanship. 

 

Staff recommends approval of the Minor Construction Services Agreement with Moore Fence 

Company, Inc., in the amount of $43,105.01. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  The Emergency Vehicle Pre-Emption Equipment Upgrade Program 

– Citywide is included in the 2019-23 CIP Budget. Adequate funds for the installation cost of 

$43,105.01, are available in Account No. 210.165.670.5804. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: Agreement 

 

 


